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Louisiana Operations Community Advisory Panel (CAP) Meeting 
September 18, 2019 
Meeting Summary 
 
Present CAP Members:                                          Dow Members: 
Riley “Pee Wee” Berthelot             Kevin Cadien  
Wes Watts               Dave Wilson  
Deano Moran                                                           James Watkins 
Polly Higdon               Abby Barden 
Jamie Hanks               Fran Comeaux 
Dr. Art Joffrion 
Clint Moore 
Pam Boesch 
Hank Grace 
 
The CAP meeting was held at the Dow Pecan Grove House in Plaquemine. 
 
Dave Wilson, Responsible Care Leader, began the meeting with the EH&S updates.  Dave explained the 
summer emphasis program – 100 Days of Safety – competition and recognition was part of the program for 
Dow and Contract employees.  An external consultant has been on the site for a couple of weeks conducting a 
Diagnostic Assessment our safety and work procedures.   
 
Wilson also gave the CAP members a brief update on activities conducted during 2Q of 2019, pursuant to the 
cooperative agreement pertaining to implementation of groundwater remediation.  He reminded the CAP 
members that they receive copies of the quarterly summary of the cooperative agreement activities in the 
mail. 
 
OSHA was on site in September.  Preliminary reports show the site will be recertified as a VPP site. 
 
Kevin Cadien, Site Director, announced Dave Wilson will be moving on to another Dow opportunity and Scott 
White, current Responsible Care Leader in SCO will add LAO Responsible Care responsibilities to his position. 
 
Net sales were $11.0 billion – in line with the Company’s guidance and down 14% versus pro forma results in 
the year- ago period, driven primarily by local price declines in various products. Operating EBIT was $1.1 
billion, down 35% versus pro forma results in the year-ago period.  Dow delivered more than $130 million of 
cost synergy savings.  The company returned 0.8 billion to shareholders in the quarter, including $0.5 in 
dividends and $0.3 billion in share repurchases.   
 
The Gulf Coast contributed positively toward performance.  At the site, equipment failure was down to 2.7%, 
compared to 4% last year.  Reliability was 88% on site year-to-date.  Poly C is running at an all-time high for the 
plant and Poly D is setting new records – highest prime yield for its plant in a year. 
 
James Watkins, Site Integration Leader, reported that the New MRO Warehouse held its ribbon cutting on 
August 15th.  Thanks to all the CAP members from Iberville Parish who came out to support the project. 
No final decision will be made on large capital investments on our site until 2020. 

Abby Barden, Public Affairs Manager, announced the HHMD (Hazardous Household Materials Day) will be held 
on September 28th at the Alexander Park in Brusly.  West Baton Rouge and Iberville Parish residences are 
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encouraged to drop off their material.  Dow is sponsoring two after work events in the communities.  Nov. 8th 
is the Addis Live after 5 event and in Plaquemine, Boogie on the Bayou will be Nov. 15.  One of our sponsored 
projects, Bike Brusly kicked off recently in Brusly. 
 
On behalf of Manufacturing Day 4.0, Dow will be represented at a couple of events.  Some of our Corporate 
Team will be presenting at the LTCCS Annual Meeting in New Orleans and Dow will be the Key Note speaker at 
the Tec Next event in Baton Rouge. 
 
Our employees have volunteered 5,858 hours this year.  Our goal is 7,000 hours for 2019.   
 
 
 


